North Central Wisconsin Network to Serve Infants and Families
October 18, 2017     
11:00-2:00

Committee Purpose:  To create a seamless system of family-centered care from hospital to communities for infants and their families.

Committee Goals:  

· Improve linkages and communication between families, hospital and community-based and primary care providers
· Improve education and understanding of programs among providers and families
AGENDA

11:00-11:05
Introductions

11:05-11:30
Welcome of new members to Network and discussion of the purpose of meetings

11:30-12:00
Discussion of Birth to Three Therapy Model vs Clinical Model 

12:00-12:30
Agency Updates and Announcements
12:30-1:00
Lunch


1:00-1:30

Agency Updates and Announcements Continued

1:30-2:00

Planning for Next Meeting 

· New Coordinator needed

· Calendar and agenda setting/additional topics

Meeting Notes

Participants: 

Kayla Lee, Marathon Co Health Dept.

Lynn Frost, Portage Co Health Dept.

Sarah Castleberg, Portage Co Health Dept.

Laura Holmes, Taylor Co Human Services, Birth to 3

Jen Konieczny, CESA 10 

Erica Sherman, Wood Co Health Dept.

Christina Pelot, Wood Co. Birth to 3

Meghann White, Aspirus Pediatrics

Morgan Howe, Aspirus NICU

Cathy Ortscheid, Aspirus Pediatrics

Marion Daniel, Marshfield Medical Center
Julia Stavran, Northern Regional Center for CYSHCN

Karen Marten, Langlade Co Health Dept.
Michelle Wurzer, Clark Co. Birth to 3

Amy Kramp, Clark Co. Birth to 3

Welcome of new participants. Several colleagues joined us from Clark County and Langlade County. Lincoln County was also invited. Suggestions made to reach out to Shawano County as well since Aspirus Clinics get a fair number of residents from that direction. Could also invite tribal health clinics in the northern region. Several counties have Early Head Start and may have an interest in coming to these network meetings since they can enroll pregnant women. Counties with Early Head Start are Clark, Langlade, Portage, Taylor and Wood. Julia agreed to reach out to the Directors of these programs to invite them.
Therapy Discussion. Difference between Birth to 3 Primary Coach Approach to Teaming and the clinical model for Speech, Occupational and Physical Therapy discussed. Clinical staff shared how they promote Birth to Three programming for families, but also the referrals to outpatient clinical therapy if there is an immediate need for therapy while Birth to 3 is doing the assessment and developing the Individualized Family Support Plan (IFSP). Clinic staff discussed benefits of NICU baby staying in the home and receiving services rather than being exposed to illness risk if they are going to therapy appointments in clinics.

Concerns raised by Birth to 3 staff that families perceive pressure to go with outpatient therapists. Seems to happen with older children more than with children being discharged from NICU. 

Discussion of educationally necessary and medically necessary therapies and outcomes.

Discussed barriers to referrals from hospital and clinic providers to Birth to Three. Calls not being returned. Not getting referral responses. Mention of referral form with release built in.

Discussed sharing of IFSP with medical primary care providers and whether or not that is shared and/or scanned into medical record. Not consistently shared, not consistently recorded/scanned into record. Participants planning to take this discussion back to staff at their organization. Shared Plan of Care/Medical Home concepts shared about including plan of care or treatment plans from community providers in medical record.

Agency Updates
Marion Daniel – Now works for Marshfield Medical Center as hospital was purchased by Marshfield Clinic from Ascension. Discussed transitions. Highlighted staffing updates – 3 new psychologists and 2 child psychiatrists, 5 neonatologists at hospital and looking for one more as 2 are planning retirement with Marshfield Medical Center. Focus on length of stay criteria quality improvement for NICU. 
Laura Holmes and Jen Konieczny – Taylor County updates – staffing changes due to Family Care starting this summer for Adult Long Term Care. Laura does Birth to 3 and some Children’s Long Term Support waiver services. Jen is OT for Clark and Taylor Co.

Kayla Lee – Marathon County Start Right Program accepting prenatal referrals.

Lynn Frost – MCH Lead at Portage County Health Dept. Health Dept is pursuing accreditation. Highlighted many programs in MCH programming, Baby Safe, Safety Center, Breastfeeding Resource Assistance Services and other breastfeeding promotion as part of MCH objective funding.
Sarah Castleberg – Portage County Health Dept. provides postpartum follow up services.
Michelle Wurzer and Amy Kramp – both work full time in Clark Co Birth to 3 Program which is part of the Community Services agency. Added much to the general discussion.
Karen Marten is a public health nurse at Langlade Co Health Dept. Their Health Officer will be retiring and so they are recruiting for replacement. Karen coordinates a Diaper Bank for Langlade Co. Commented on opportunity to strengthen connection with Birth to 3. Used to have regular contact but that has been a change.
Christina Pelot – Wood County Birth to 3. Numerous new referrals so they are very busy. Staffing changes – recruiting for new teacher/service coordinator for program. Last recruit was a 10 month process.
Erica Sherman – Wood County Health Dept. moved to another building along with other county agencies to the River Block Building in Wisconsin Rapids. Mentioned challenges with getting prenatal referrals from clinics. Discussed program expansion of First Breath to any pregnant mother who smokes in Wood County (not just the pregnant women that are receiving care coordination services). Working on new comprehensive referral form similar to the Marathon County Start Right one. 

Cathy Ortscheid – Pediatric Nurse Practitioner with Aspirus Pediatrics. Dr. Madagame will be leaving at the end of November. Recruiting for new pediatricians.

Meghann White – RN Medical Home Care Coordinator with Aspirus Pediatrics. Discussed changes with Aspirus Arise programs for employees beginning January 1, narrow provider networks that do not allow for Marshfield Clinic specialists except for rare occasions. Have to prove not available elsewhere. Families will need to travel more to Madison or Milwaukee for specialty care. Raises issues related to transportation.

Morgan Howe – social worker for Aspirus NICU. New neonatologist being hired. NICU is working on contracts with Maternal Fetal Medicine doctors. Asked questions about referral process. 
Julia Stavran – Northern Regional Center for Children and Youth with Special Health Care Needs. Discussed plans to retire at end of March 2018 and inability to continue in coordinator role for this network. Highlighted new trainings developed by CYSHCN network that are designed for parents – Partnering with Your Child’s Doctor which is an in-person training and Coordinating Your Child’s Health Care, an online training in 3 parts. Will send full list of trainings conducted by Regional Center.

NEXT MEETING DATES – April 18, 2018 and October 17, 2018, 11:00 am to 2:00 pm
Marathon County Health Department conference rooms are reserved. Phone links can be arranged.
Next meeting topics

· Invite speaker from CST/CCS. Coordinated Services Team or Comprehensive Community Services

· Invite speaker from ABC for Health to give overview of their advocacy services, referrals and discussion of current trends and issues.

New Coordinator is needed for network to send out meeting notices and agendas. Julia Stavran will not be at meetings in 2018. She will forward list of current members and email addresses. It is everyone’s responsibility to help with meeting topics and speakers. 
